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INFORMATION CIRCULAR 
 

To: All Municipalities, Local Service Districts, ICGs, Engineering Consultants, 
Municipalities NL, PMA, MHAs, MPs 

Re: Federal Budget 2022 ICIP Commitment 
Date: May 30, 2022 
Deadline: June 10, 2022 

 

 

Applications submitted during the 2021 open call continue to be under active consideration 
for funding under the Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program (ICIP). 

 
Federal Budget 2022, announced on April 7, 2022, includes the following passage: 

 
“Budget 2022 signals the [federal] government’s intention to accelerate the 
deadline for provinces to fully commit their remaining funding under the 
Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program to priority projects to March 31, 
2023 [instead of March 31, 2025]. As a measure of fiscal prudence, any 
uncommitted funds after this date will be reallocated to other priorities. The federal 
government will work closely with provinces to support them in expediting project 
submissions…” 

 
To assist in meeting this deadline and ensure that ICIP funds are allocated to projects, 
Municipal Infrastructure is inviting communities to provide information on any project(s) 
within a short-term planning horizon that have not already been submitted for consideration 
during the 2021 open call for applications. 

 
If your community wishes to provide information on any additional project(s) for 
consideration (or indicate any re-prioritization of already submitted applications), we ask 
that you please email MunicipalInfrastructure@gov.nl.ca by June 10, 2022 addressing: 

1. Any change in priority of applications already submitted in 2021 if applicable. 
2. Any additional priorities in planning stages and not yet submitted to Municipal 

Infrastructure during the 2021 open call for applications. Any additional priorities 
submitted should include: 

a. Project title 
b. Tentative scope 
c. Total project cost 

 
Should you identify any additional projects for consideration, we will contact you to make full 
application in MSIS at a later date. 

 
For further assistance or clarification, you may contact your Regional Engineer. 
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Inayat Rehman, P. Eng. 
Regional Engineer 
Eastern Regional Office 
Tel: (709) 729-5337 
Fax: (709) 729-0703 
InayatRehman@gov.nl.ca 

Wilf Maloney, P. Eng. 
Regional Engineer 
Central Regional Office 
Tel: (709) 256-1055 
Fax: (709) 256-1060 
WilfMaloney@gov.nl.ca 

 
Chris Power, P. Eng. 
Regional Engineer 
Western Regional Office 
Tel: (709) 637-2491 
Fax: (709) 637-2548 
ChrisPower@gov.nl.ca 

 
Ehsan Khan, P. Eng. 
Regional Engineer 
Labrador Regional Office 
Tel: (709) 896-2942 
Fax: (709) 896-5667 
EhsanKhan@gov.nl.ca 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Kim Kieley, P. Eng., FEC 
Director – Municipal Infrastructure 
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